

The Florida Society of the Sons of the American Revolution

Fort Lauderdale Chapter Newsletter

website: www.learnwebskills.com/sar/index.html

Fort Lauderdale Chapter chartered December 8, 1966



Volume 46 Number 1

President's Message

Dear Compatriots,

I'd like to wish you all the very best New Year with continued health and prosperity. The winds of January (warm ones here in beautiful South Florida) bring change; a new year with all of its hope and promise, as well as new opportunities to improve and broaden horizons. The Fort Lauderdale SAR chapter enters this new year with challenges, but I am optimistic that we can meet those challenges. Over the next few meetings, we will be discussing plans to increase the number of new members, boost the participation of existing members and enhance the membership experience. Some of the broad topics that will be introduced for discussion are:

- Gradually decreasing the frequency of "business" meetings and filling those slots with more "fun," educational or patriotic service type events
- Better communication with chapter members concerning meetings and events
- Evaluating new community service opportunities
- Increasing awareness and presence via social media

We hope that you will join us this month at our new meeting location (details below). Your participation and input will help shape the future direction of our chapter!

Fraternally,

Lance T. Pfeifer







Wreaths Across America was held Dec 15th at the South Florida National Cemetery in Lake Worth, in attendance were Ted Duay, James Lohmeyer, Lance Pfeifer and William Milam.



NEXT MEETING - JANUARY 19, 2013 Bru's Room 35 S. Federal Hwy. Pompano Beach, FL 33062

Starting January 2013, we will be meeting at Bru's Room in Pompano Beach. They have graciously allowed us to use their semi-private loft area and we are excited about the more upbeat atmosphere and full menu.

Please join us as we kick off the New Year.

Bru's Room:

http://brusroom.com/locations/pompano-beach/ 235 S. Federal Hwy. Pompano Beach, FL 33062 Time: 11:30AM social gathering; Lunch at noon

FOR RESERVATIONS CALL: 954-441-8735 or e-mail Joe Motes at: joemotes@aol.com

The Battles of The American Revolution continues

The Battle of Bunker (Breeds) Hill

DateFriday, June 16, 1775Weather~55-65 `F, winds 10 knotsLocationCharlestown, Massachusetts

Belligerents Great Britain United States Sir William Howe **Commanders** Dr. Joseph Warren Israel Putnam, William Prescott Casualties Force: 3000 Force: 2400 Killed: 226 Killed: 115 Wounded: 828 Wounded: 305 Captured: 0 Captured: 30

Overview:

On June 17, 1775 the Battle of Bunker Hill took place. It is one of the most important colonial victories in the U.S. War for Independence. Fought during the Siege of Boston, it lent considerable encouragement to the revolutionary cause. This battle made both sides realize that this was not going to be a matter decided on by one quick and decisive battle. When the British planned to occupy Dorchester Heights on the Boston Peninsula, the colonists became alarmed at the build up of British troops off of the coast. The colonists decided that action had to be taken so as to stop the threatening British movement in this territory to protect themselves from an attack. The Battle of Bunker Hill started when the colonists learned about the British plan to occupy Dorchester Heights. The colonists were understandably shaken by this news. They thought of this as the last straw, and they had to protect their land and freedom.

Synopsis:

On June 15, 1775 the American colonists heard news that the British planned to control the Charlestown peninsula between the Charles and Mystic Rivers. Bunker's and Breed's Hill on this peninsula overlooked both Boston and its harbor, thus making the hills critical vantage points. In order to beat the British to the high ground, General Prescott took 1,200 of his often times undisciplined, disobedient, and sometimes intoxicated soldiers to dig into and fortify Bunker Hill with the cover of night on June 16.

When dawn broke, the British were stunned to see Breed's Hill fortified overnight with a 160-by-30-foot earthen structure. The British General, Gage, dispatched 2,300 troops under the command of Major General Howe to take control of the hill. So it came to be that General Prescott did not actually fortify Bunker's Hill, but Breed's Hill instead. How did this happen? One proposed idea is that Colonel William Prescott, since fortifying the hill in the middle of the night, chose the wrong hill. Another theory is that the map the Colonel used was incorrect, since many maps during this period had commonly misidentified the hills. Another suggestion, and probably the most practical, is that Breed's Hill is closer to where the British ships were positioned allowing the colonists a better attacking position than at Bunker Hill. Regardless of the reason, the Battle of Bunker Hill actually took place on Breed's Hill.

The fighting began as soon as the day did. As soon as the men on British frigate awoke they opened fire on the colonial fortifications. Carol McCabe states that one soldier wrote there would be firing for about twenty minutes, then a lull, then the ships would start firing again. At about 3:00 PM Thomas Gage, the British commander, ordered men to try and take control of the hill. It took Gage this long to issue a command due to a shortage of boats and an unfavorable tide. Peter Brown, an American soldier, would later write about this, "There was a matter of 40 barges full of Regulars coming over to us; it is supposed there were about 3,000 of them and about 700 of us left not deserted, besides 500 reinforcements. . . the enemy landed and fronted before us and formed themselves in an oblong square. . . and after they were well formed they advanced towards us, but they found a choakly [sic] mouthful of us."

When the British forces were firmly established on the ground at the base of the hill they proceeded to charge. The British just expected to march up the hill and just scare the colonists away. The British Regulars advanced with bayonets fixed; many of their muskets were not even loaded. The British troops, wearing their bright red wool jackets and weighed down by heavy equipment, marched up hill over farm fields and low stone walls hidden in the tall grass.

As the colonists saw this massive red line approach slowly and steadily, they remained calm and did not open fire. The fact they waited so long to commence an attack was that General Prescott has been assumed to have given the famous order, "Don't shoot until you see the whites of their eyes." If this command was given it would have been to either help preserve their already low ammunition supplies, and to help keep the men from shooting out of their capable ranges. Once the British came within range, the colonists began firing, and the British soldiers started to fall rapidly. The British forces were driven back twice, but on their third and final thrust forward the British were able to break through the colonists' line, overrunning the tentative American fortifications, thus taking the hill. The colonists had run out of ammunition and supplies. The colonists fled back up the peninsula since it was their only escape route. This battle, which lasted for approximately three hours, was one of the deadliest of the Revolutionary War.

Although the British technically won the battle because they took control of the hill, they suffered too many losses to fully benefit from it. The British had suffered more than one thousand casualties out of the 2,300 or so who fought. While the colonists only suffered 400 to 600 casualties from an estimated 2,500 to 4,000 men. Besides having fewer deaths than the British, the colonists believe they had won in other ways as well.

Effects:

The Americans had proved to themselves, and the rest of the world that they could stand up to the British army in traditional warfare. And only a few days later, George Washington would lead a group of men up to Dorchester Heights, aiming their cannons at the British, and then watched the Red Coats retreat from the hill.

So even though the British had won the battle, it was a short lived victory since the colonists took control of the hill again, but this time with more soldiers to defend it. The Battle of Bunker Hill was important for a variety of reasons. The first one being that it was the first battle of the Revolutionary War, and because of the fierce fighting that defined the battle it foreshadowed that it was going to be a long, close war. Another important event that came from the battle was that it allowed the American troops to know that the British army was not invincible, and that they could defeat the British in traditional warfare. The losses experienced on the British side also helped to bolster the colonists confidence. So it came to be that the Battle of Bunker Hill would be the foundation that the colonists would look back to for the many battles that occurred during the American Revolution. The first being that the British suffered heavy losses and would no longer convinced of a victory when they went to battle the colonists.

The Battle of White Plains

Date Monday, October 28, 1776 **Weather** heavy rains

Location White Plains, New York

Belligerents Great Britain United States
Commanders Sir William Howe George Washington
Force: 4500 Force: 1600
Killed: 42 Killed: 28
Wounded: 182 Wounded: 126
Captured: 3 Captured: 16

Overview:

On June 17, 1775 the Battle of Bunker Hill took place. It is one of the most important colonial victories in the U.S. War for Independence. Fought during the Siege of Boston, it lent considerable encouragement to the revolutionary cause. This battle made both sides realize that this was not going to be a matter decided on by one quick and decisive battle. When the British planned to occupy Dorchester Heights on the Boston Peninsula, the colonists became alarmed at the build up of British troops off of the coast. The colonists decided that action had to be taken so as to stop the threatening British movement in this territory to protect themselves from an attack. The Battle of Bunker Hill started when the colonists learned about the British plan to occupy Dorchester Heights. The colonists were understandably shaken by this news. They thought of this as the last straw, and they had to protect their land and freedom.

Synopsis:

On June 15, 1775 the American colonists heard news that the British planned to control the Charlestown peninsula between the Charles and Mystic Rivers. Bunker's and Breed's Hill on this peninsula overlooked both Boston and its harbor, thus making the hills critical vantage points. In order to beat the British to the high ground, General Prescott took 1,200 of his often times undisciplined, disobedient, and sometimes intoxicated soldiers to dig into and fortify Bunker Hill with the cover of night on June 16.

When dawn broke, the British were stunned to see Breed's Hill fortified overnight with a 160-by-30-foot earthen structure. The British General, Gage, dispatched 2,300 troops under the command of Major General Howe to take control of the hill. So it came to be that General Prescott did not actually fortify Bunker's Hill, but Breed's Hill instead. How did this happen? One proposed idea is that Colonel William Prescott, since fortifying the hill in the middle of the night, chose the wrong hill. Another theory is that the map the Colonel used was incorrect, since many maps during this period had commonly misidentified the hills. Another suggestion, and probably the most practical, is that Breed's Hill is closer to where the British ships were positioned allowing the colonists a better attacking position than at Bunker Hill. Regardless of the reason, the Battle of Bunker Hill actually took place on Breed's Hill.

The fighting began as soon as the day did. As soon as the men on British frigate awoke they opened fire on the colonial fortifications. Carol McCabe states that one soldier wrote there would be firing for about twenty minutes, then a lull, then the ships would start firing again. At about 3:00 PM Thomas Gage, the British commander, ordered men to try and take control of the hill. It took Gage this long to issue a command due to a shortage of boats and an unfavorable tide. Peter Brown, an American soldier, would later write about this, "There was a matter of 40 barges full of Regulars coming over to us; it is supposed there were about 3,000 of them and about 700 of us left not deserted, besides 500 reinforcements. . . the enemy landed and fronted before us and formed themselves in an oblong square. . . and after they were well formed they advanced towards us, but they found a choakly [sic] mouthful of us."

When the British forces were firmly established on the ground at the base of the hill they proceeded to charge. The British just expected to march up the hill and just scare the colonists away. The British Regulars advanced with bayonets fixed; many of their muskets were not even loaded. The British troops, wearing their bright red wool jackets and weighed down by heavy equipment, marched up hill over farm fields and low stone walls hidden in the tall grass.

As the colonists saw this massive red line approach slowly and steadily, they remained calm and did not open fire. The fact they waited so long to commence an attack was that General Prescott has been assumed to have given the famous order, "Don't shoot until you see the whites of their eyes." If this command was given it would have been to either help preserve their already low ammunition supplies, and to help keep the men from shooting out of their capable ranges. Once the British came within range, the colonists began firing, and the British soldiers started to fall rapidly. The British forces were driven back twice, but on their third and final thrust forward the British were able to break through the colonists' line, overrunning the tentative American fortifications, thus taking the hill. The colonists had run out of ammunition and supplies. The colonists fled back up the peninsula since it was their only escape route. This battle, which lasted for approximately three hours, was one of the deadliest of the Revolutionary War.

Fort Lauderdale Chapter Sons of the American Revolution 2133 NW 208 Terrace Pembroke Pines FL 33029-2320



Joe Motes at the Wreaths Across America on Dec 15th at the South Florida National Cemetery in Lake Worth.



2013 CHAPTER OFFICERS

PRESIDENT - LANCE PFEIFER

1360 NE 47th STREET OAKLAND PARK FL 33334-4229 954-491-8769

VICE-PRESIDENT - BILL ZIMMER

133 N. POMPANO BEACH BLVD APT 902 POMPANO BEACH FL 33062-5732 954-783-0887

REGISTRAR / GENEALOGIST - DONALD GREEN

11600 NW 29TH STREET CORAL SPRINGS FL 33065-3446 954-829-2469

SECRETARY - JAMES LOHMEYER

15862 SW 14 STREET PEMBROKE PINES FL 33027-2361 954-436-1156

TREASURER / SGT-AT-ARMS / EDITOR - JOSEPH MOTES

2133 NW 208 TERRACE PEMBROKE PINES FL 33029-2320 954-441-8735

CHANCELLOR - EDWARD SULLIVAN, ESQ

2837 NE 27 STREET FORT LAUDERDALE FL 33306-1912 954-564-1014

CHAPLAIN - ROBERT JOYNT

1740 NW 42 STREET OAKLAND PARK FL 33309-4459 954-491-8324

HISTORIAN - GEORGE DENNIS

2771 SE 15 St POMPANO BEACH FL 33062-7506 954-942-3081 Although the British technically won the battle because they took control of the hill, they suffered too many losses to fully benefit from it. The British had suffered more than one thousand casualties out of the 2,300 or so who fought. While the colonists only suffered 400 to 600 casualties from an estimated 2,500 to 4,000 men. Besides having fewer deaths than the British, the colonists believe they had won in other ways as well

Effects:

The Americans had proved to themselves, and the rest of the world that they could stand up to the British army in traditional warfare. And only a few days later, George Washington would lead a group of men up to Dorchester Heights, aiming their cannons at the British, and then watched the Red Coats retreat from the hill. So even though the British had won the battle, it was a short lived victory since the colonists took control of the hill again, but this time with more soldiers to defend it. The Battle of Bunker Hill was important for a variety of reasons. The first one being that it was the first battle of the Revolutionary War, and because of the fierce fighting that defined the battle it foreshadowed that it was going to be a long, close war. Another important event that came from the battle was that it allowed the American troops to know that the British army was not invincible, and that they could defeat the British in traditional warfare. The losses experienced on the British side also helped to bolster the colonists confidence. So it came to be that the Battle of Bunker Hill would be the foundation that the colonists would look back to for the many battles that occurred during the American Revolution. The first being that the British suffered heavy losses and would no longer convinced of a victory when they went to battle the colonists.

Free Index to War of 1812 Pension Application Files

The Federation of Genealogical Societies is sponsoring a project to digitize the War of 1812 pension application files. These files will be available FREE on Fold3. The project started about May 2011, and the pension files for soldiers with surnames beginning with A and B are now online.

To help researchers identify ancestors with War of 1812 pensions, Debbie Duay, Ph.D., a member of the National Society United States Daughters of 1812 in Florida, is compiling a free online index to these records. Currently, the index lists the name, birth year, death year, place of residence, maiden name of spouse(s), and marriage date of over 20,000 War of 1812 soldiers. The free index is located at:

http://www.learnwebskills.com/patriot/war1812pensions.htm

